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BY EMAIL 

October 20, 2023 

Michelle Johnston 
President 
Society for Untied Professionals 
2239 Yonge Street  
Toronto, ON M4S 2B5 
regulatory@thesociety.ca 

Dear Ms. Johnston:  

Re: Request for Intervenor Status – Society of United Professionals 
Hydro One Networks Inc. – Orillia and Peterborough Rate Zone 
2024 Rebasing Application 
OEB File Number: EB-2023-0059 

This letter is in response to your request for intervenor status on behalf of the Society of 
United Professionals (SUP) in the above referenced application.  

In its letter requesting intervenor status, the SUP identifies that it “represents over 9600 
professionals based primarily in the energy sector” and that it “represents over 2000 
professional employees at Hydro One”. The SUP states that it wants to participate “as 
an intervenor in order to ensure that the interests of Hydro One employee stakeholders 
are fully represented in the review of the Application”.   

The current proceeding will consider the reclassification of post-integration Low Voltage 
Variance Account transactions to sub-transmission revenue. The SUP did not raise any 
specific issues related to these accounting matters in its intervention request. 

Rule 22.02 of the OEB’s Rules of Practice and Procedure provides that the party 
applying for status must satisfy the OEB that it has a “substantial interest” in the 
proceeding. Given the interests stated by the SUP and the scope of the current 
proceeding, the OEB finds that the SUP has not demonstrated that it has a substantial 
interest in this proceeding and therefore, its intervention request is denied.



 

  

Please direct any questions relating to this application to Case Manager, Kelli 
Benincasa, Analyst at 416-440-7624 or Kelli.Benincasa@oeb.ca. 

Yours truly, 

Nancy Marconi 
Registrar 

c:  All parties to EB-2023-0059 
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